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  From The Newsletter Editor 

Dear Readers, 

There really is no easy way to say or write this, but I have decided that now is the right 
time for me to move on.  I have decided it is time to take care of myself, spend time with 
family and friends and do the things that I have not had the time to do.  Although I do not 
know who my replacement will be, I am sure that whoever the Select Board chooses, you 

will be left in good hands.  I have committed myself to helping whoever my replacement is in order for the news-
letter to continue seamlessly.  If you have any questions, please feel free to contact the Select Board.  Thank you 
for a wonderful 3 years! 

Tina Mann 

 

Selectmenôs Desk 

 

Summer is finally here!!!! Now we can all remember why we stayed in Maine or why we moved to Maine. There is 

no more beautiful place to be than summer in Maine.  

 

Your select board will start another new year with the same team in place. We have the budget season and town 

meeting behind us and we look forward to serving you this year. To that end, feel free to call or Email any of us 

with any questions or concerns you may have. We are always glad to have folks join us for select board meetings 

every other Monday as well. And of course we continue to broadcast our meetings on Time Warner local channel 7. 

 

 

Eventually weôd like to live stream our meeting over the Internet. Ron Lockwood and Mark Gilbert who have been 

running the TV studio for some years would welcome additional volunteers; contact Ron or a member of the select 

board if you are interested.  

 

The downtown drainage project is just about done. This was a very successful Town-State partnership project and 

was very cost-effective for the town.  Clyde Dyar put in a lot of time and coordination effort between the State and 

the town ï so thanks Clyde for all your efforts! We have another project that Clyde is taking the lead on. We are 

working with the State and others to see if it might be feasible to combine the boat launch and fire road into one 

road and out in a new pre-cast concrete boat ramp to the left side of the town beach. 

 

The Dr. Shaw library trustees are making a lot of progress towards their fundraising goal and while the start date 

of the addition is not yet set, they are working hard to complete fund raising and may break ground this fall.  The 

library is still gladly accepting private donations for this exciting project. 

 

The town beach is a very well loved resource. We would like to remind folks that there are certain rules in place 

that are posted there. Please remind your kids and grandkids to be respectful of others. All it takes is one bad ap-

ple to ruin an otherwise pleasant day at the beach.  Hopefully we donôt have any bullying this year. Also remember 

that dogs are not allowed at the beach. 

 

Have a great summer,  

 

Paul Crockett, Chairman 

On behalf of the Mount Vernon Board of Selectmen 
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It's the most wonderful time of the year!  Once again summer is making it's brief appearance in our glorious state 
which can mean only one of two things.  The first one, the water is slightly above freezing, and hypothermia 
doesn't set in instantly if you venture to wade into it; and secondly and more importantly it is the Mount Vernon 
Fire Department's annual chicken barbecue on July 10th.  We on the department always look forward to the barbe-
cue.  It is one of the rare times that we get to start fires as a group.  It is also a reunion of sorts for us because 
we get to see so many of our friends, neighbors, and supporters.  It is also our biggest fundraiser of the year.   

 
This fundraiser would not be possible if it wasn't for the generous donations of all of you.  We receive donations of 
charcoal, some groceries, and most importantly the brownies that are vital to the event.  If you are able to donate 
any of these items, please contact one of our volunteer firefighters or email us at firedeptmtvernon@hotmail.com .  
We look forward to seeing all of you on July 10th. 

 
We have had a busy summer so far.  The dry weather is keeping all of us on our toes, There have been several 
brush fires so far including the one on French's mountain in Rome.  With it being summer there is inevitably an 
increase in car accidents as traffic increases in our hamlet.  We welcome our summer guests and visitors and are 
excited to see them every year. As residents we need to keep in mind that they may not be as familiar with our 
roads as we would like, and be mindful when approaching intersections to minimize any incidents that we can.   

 
The truck that your support has helped make possible is currently being built.  Some of our firefighters had the 
opportunity to go and contribute ideas to the truck design as well as get a preview of some of it's features recent-
ly.  They took plenty of pictures, and I am fairly certain Senior Captain Lemieux may be carrying some of them in 
his wallet.   

 
Those of us on the department have also been undergoing training, whether it is cross training with the Mount 
Vernon Rescue for EMS skills, or extrication training, or in my personal case training to drive the fire trucks.  How-
ever due to my aforementioned remark regarding Senior Captain Lemieux's pictures of the truck in his wallet, I 
believe will make me parrallel park the fire trucks.   

 
We have had three new recruits join us in recent months.  We are always on the lookout for more, if you are inter-
ested, please get in contact with us.  If you have any teenagers, we have a Junior Brigade that they can join.  It is 
a nice way that they can volunteer in their community and help us on critical support functions.  It is also a nice 
way to get them out of your house for a few hours a month, so send them down if you have them.  You may both 
thank us later for it. 

 
As always the Mount Vernon Fire Department is proud to serve this community, and humbled by your support. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:firedeptmtvernon@hotmail.com
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Animal Bites and Blaming the Victim 

contributed by Dan Onion, MD 
Mt. Vernon Health Officer 
  dkonion@gmail.com 

   293-2076 

 
 

 
I just wrote about dog bites in the most recent June column, but several animal/human fatal encounters have 
made the national news recently and prompt this rumination.  

 
Many years ago, while doctoring on Pohnpei, a large Western Pacific Micronesian island, I saw a man with bilateral 
Achilles tendon lacerations just above his heels. They were caused by a small (3 ft) black-tipped shark, which bit 
him in one heel as he was collecting shells to sell (for buttons) on a large reef in a foot and a half of water. He was 
with a friend, but their boat was İ mile away across the reef. When the shark glommed onto his ankle the first 
time, it didn't let go, so he reached down and pulled it off. He then threw the shark as far away from himself as he 
could on one leg. But the fish then swam back and bit him on the other ankle, totally incapacitating him. Eventual-
ly his friend got the boat over to him and they got to shore and my emergency room. It took us all night to repair 
both the severed Achilles tendons. But the ER and OR staff, as well as several of his visiting friends, demurred 
compassion when they heard the story and said he should have known better than to throw the shark back the 
first time. They never explained how he could have held on to it with only one working leg. 

 
The recent story of the California zoo gorilla, who seemed to be playing with a young boy who had fallen into the 
gorillaôs enclosure, has some similarities. The child wasnôt harmed but the gorilla was shot after swinging the kid 
through the water in a frightening way. The zoo was taken to task for shooting the gorilla, and, reasonably, for not 
building a more secure cage; and the mother was criticized for not watching the child more closely. I understand 
the public sorrow at the gorillaôs death but given the choice, how can one not support immediate action, as was 
done? The death at Disneyland of a 2-year old child, who was seized by an alligator, is an even more tragic story 
because the child died rather than the animal who attacked him. 

Z 

Finally, the 7-year old boy in Maine killed by a pit bull was very disturbing, both because the dog had had previous 
misbehavior and because the press gave extensive coverage to a woman who was a self-proclaimed ñdog counsel-
lorò. Her contention was that people can frighten dogs into misbehaving and implied that this child did that.  

 
I find these cases of blaming the victims of animal attacks, especially children, curious. Holding a 3 ft shark in 
oneôs arms, 100s of yards out on a coral reef with only one working leg, sounds clearly impossible; the man tried 
to do what I probably would have done. Only in retrospect did it become clear it wouldnôt work. It is sad that the 
gorilla had to be shot but what other good choice did the zoo have for immediately getting the child away from 
him; surely the childôs life is the highest priority. And finally the pit bull. These are dangerous dogs and present a 
significant public health risk, as this outcome demonstrates. They are bred and often trained to kill other dogs. 
One badly injured my daughterôs small terrier in Brooklyn, NY while walking by each other on the sidewalk and 
both on leashes! Such dogs go for the jugular and trachea. They are like loaded guns walking around. They ac-
count for half the dog bites Iôve seen in the ER over the years. Blaming this victim directly or by implication is non-
sense. To own a pit bull is crazy. Dogs such as these should be banned along with automatic weapons, which are 
also helping crazies kill more people than they otherwise would. I have hunted all my life, but not with such dogs 
or guns. Both are real threats to the public health. Gorillas and sharks are much less of a problem but we should 
sympathize with, not blame the victim. 
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Guest Column  
      contributed by Sen. Tom Saviello 

 
 
 

Legislative Digest for Second Regular Session Now Available 

The Legislative Digest of Bill Summaries and Enacted Laws for the Second Regular 
Session of the 127th Legislature is complete and is now available online through the following link:  http://
legislature.maine.gov/legis/opla/billsummnew.htm. 

The Digest includes summaries of all bills considered, all adopted amendments and all laws enacted or finally 
passed during the Second Regular Session of the 127th Legislature. Session statistics, including those for each 
individual legislative committee, are also posted on the website. 
 

May 2016 Revenue Report Now Available 

The Commissioner of the Department of Administrative and Financial Services Revenue Report for the month of 
May 2016 has been posted at http://www.maine.gov/osc/finanrept/revenue.shtml. At the site you can find a sum-
mary memo, a detailed report of revenues and taxable sales information. 

 
May General Fund revenues were under budget by $8.3 million or 3.3%. For the first eleven months of the fiscal 
year, General Fund revenues are $9.7 million over budget (+0.3%). Compared to the same eleven month period 
of last fiscal year, FY16 General Fund revenues are up by 7.7% (+$213.2 million). 

 
Are You Looking For A Volunteer Opportunity? 

 
VolunteerMaine (http://www.volunteermaine.org) is a one-stop internet resource for volunteers and program 
staff.  

Any resident of Maine is welcome to visit the site for the purpose of finding a volunteer opportunity, making an in-
kind donation, applying for a board of directors position or seeking training or participation in emergency response 
opportunities.  

Volunteer programs can also use the site to recruit new volunteers, let donors know what goods or services they 
need, and reach potential board members. 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

                                                               

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Jesse Lee Summer Evening Worship Services - 7 p.m. 

       Jesse Lee Meeting House, East Readfield, Maine 
 
Worship services sponsored by the Jesse Lee Cluster, hosted 
by Readfield UMC 
 
 

July 3rd Wayne Community Church with Rev. Ernie Farrar 
July 10th Green Street UMC with Rev. Kristin White & Sally Joy 
July 17th Readfield UMC 
July 24th Camp Mechuwana Music with Laura Church 
July 31st Music with Mitch Thomas & Jeff Munson 
August 7th      Wayne Community Church with Paul Bright, Gospel 
August 14th     Readfield UMC   Gospel & Praise Music 
August 21st     Cox Memorial UMC with Rev. Nancy Bischoff 
August 28th     TBD 
 
The Jesse Lee Meeting House is a 1795 structure with exquisite acoustical qualities set in 
the woods at the corner of Route 17 and Plains road in Readfield. The facilities are handi-
capped accessible and include an outhouse and view of the sunset over Mount Washington.  

http://legislature.maine.gov/legis/opla/billsummnew.htm
http://legislature.maine.gov/legis/opla/billsummnew.htm
http://www.maine.gov/osc/finanrept/revenue.shtml
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Dr. Shaw Memorial Library 
contributed by Mary Anne Libby 

ñSingingé has much to do with your social contributions to your community 

and your civic contributions as well.ò   Aretha Franklin 

 

We are getting a good start to our summer reading program.  Our wonderful 

young patrons have started signing up to register their reading goals (number 

of pages or books or minutes ï whatever works for each child!)  Here is the 

schedule of programming: 

July 2, Saturday, 10 a.m.  Yoga with Leah Hayes 
July 11, Monday, 4 p.m.    Bonnets, Bubbles, & Baseball Caps, with Alice 
July 18, Monday, 4 p.m.    Create (& eat) your own healthy snacks, with Linda Smith & Alice 
July 25, Monday, 4 p.m.    Make & decorate hula hoops (and play!) with Karen & Megan Woodcock (if you have a               
                             hula hoop at home, bring it along to decorate!) 
 
Further Events: 
Annual Book Sale at 9 a.m., Saturday, July 16 (NOT the 23rd, as I had mentioned last month, sorry about that) at 
the Community Center.  Let us know if you can volunteer on Friday afternoon (the 15th) or Saturday afternoon, to 
help with set up & breakdown.  Take home bags and bags of books to get you through the summer, and chat with 
fellow community members! 
 
Annual Community Poetry Reading is coming up.  Weôve changed the date on this because I am out of town.  Weôll 
now hold it at the Community Center on Thursday, August 11 at 7 p.m.  Bring a poem or two from your favorite 
poet, or one of your own, and recite or read it to the rest of us.  Weôll have lemonade and a bit of fruit and baked 
goodies!  This is one of my favorite evenings of each summer. 
 
Young patrons have started checking out the new KVBA books.  We have our own collection, and Mt. Vernon 
School loaned us their copies for the summer, also.  There are some great titles again this year!  We should have 
some of the MSBA books available in a few weeks, for our middle-school readers. 
 
We like to feature various parts of the library collection from time to time.  This month, it is music ï specifically, 
songbooks.  Singing together is a perfect activity for summer, when you are sitting together under the old maple 
(or down at the town beach), or while you travel in the car ï or while you are all weeding the garden.  Music 
brings us together, it is healing and it strengthens & supports us ï something we can offer to each other and give 
back to the loons and songbirds who serenade us throughout these glorious months. 
 
We have a number of songbooks in the childrenôs room, such as:  The Childrenôs Songbook, Crocodile Smile, The 
Funny Songbook, and Go In and Out the Window.  In the adult nonfiction section, we have The Readerôs Digest 
Popular Songs That Will Live Forever (782.42 REA).  We also have my favorite ï Rise Up Singing: The Group-
Singing Songbook (782.42 RIS).  My own copy at home is worn and falling apart.  Thank goodness the library 
copy is in great shape.  It includes lyrics and chords for beloved traditional music from all the bits & pieces of life:  
childhood, work, folk, travel, home, struggle, and more.  You can spend many evenings together, paging through 
the book and singing a verse or two.  And at the end, you can finish with a lullaby ï maybe Gordon Bokôs ñIsle au 
Haut Lullabyeò.   
 
ñSleep where the wind is warm, and the moon is highòé 
 
Iôm just starting The Radical King: Martin Luther King, Jr..  What are you reading this midsummer, as you pick 
what the garden offers? 
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News from the 

30 Mile River Watershed Association 

9ÏÕÔÈ #ÏÎÓÅÒÖÁÔÉÏÎ #ÏÒÐÓ  
 
/ÕÒ 9ÏÕÔÈ #ÏÎÓÅÒÖÁÔÉÏÎ #ÏÒÐÓ ɉ9##Ɋ ÐÒÏÊÅÃÔÓ ÁÒÅ ÑÕÉÃËÌÙ ÌÉÎÉÎÇ ÕÐ ÆÏÒ ÓÕÍÍÅÒȦ )Æ ÙÏÕ ÁÒÅ 
ÉÎÔÅÒÅÓÔÅÄ ÉÎ ÌÅÁÒÎÉÎÇ ÍÏÒÅ ÁÂÏÕÔ ÏÕÒ 9## ÐÒÏÇÒÁÍȟ ×ÈÉÃÈ ÈÅÌÐÓ ÌÁÎÄÏ×ÎÅÒÓ ÒÅÄÕÃÅ ÅÒÏÓÉÏÎ 

ÁÎÄ ÍÁËÅ ÔÈÅÉÒ ÐÒÏÐÅÒÔÉÅÓ ÍÏÒÅ ÌÁËÅ-ÆÒÉÅÎÄÌÙȟ ÖÉÓÉÔ ÔÈÅ 9## ÐÁÇÅ ÏÎ ÏÕÒ ×ÅÂÓÉÔÅ ÏÒ ÃÁÌÌ ψφπ-τπτσȢ  
 
5ÐÃÏÍÉÎÇ 3ÕÍÍÅÒ %ÖÅÎÔÓȡ  
 
*ÕÌÙ σÒÄȟ ϊÔÈ !ÎÎÕÁÌ #ÌÁÓÓÉÃÁÌ -ÅÅÔÓ 0ÏÐ ÃÏÎÃÅÒÔȟ χȡσπ 0- ÉÎ -ÔȢ 6ÅÒÎÏÎȟ ÔÏ ÂÅÎÅПÉÔ σπ-27! ÁÎÄ ÔÈÅ 0ÁÒËÅÒ 
0ÏÎÄ !ÓÓÏÃÉÁÔÉÏÎȢ  2ÅÓÅÒÖÁÔÉÏÎÓ ÓÔÒÏÎÇÌÙ ÒÅÃÏÍÍÅÎÄÅÄȢ &ÉÒÅ×ÏÒËÓ ÔÏ ÆÏÌÌÏ×Ȣ  
 

*ÕÌÙ ψÔÈȟ )ÎÖÁÓÉÖÅ 0ÌÁÎÔ 0ÁÔÒÏÌ υτυȟ ύȡττ !--σȡππ 0-ȟ ,ÁÄÄ 2ÅÃÒÅÁÔÉÏÎ #ÅÎÔÅÒȟ 7ÁÙÎÅȢ 4ÈÉÓ ÆÒÅÅ ×ÏÒËÓÈÏÐȟ ÐÒÅȤ
ÓÅÎÔÅÄ ÂÙ ÔÈÅ 6ÏÌÕÎÔÅÅÒ ,ÁËÅ -ÏÎÉÔÏÒÉÎÇ 0ÒÏÇÒÁÍȟ ×ÉÌÌ ÐÒÏÖÉÄÅ ÁÌÌ ÔÈÅ ÂÁÓÉÃÓ ÆÏÒ ÎÅ× ÖÏÌÕÎÔÅÅÒÓ ÁÎÄ Á ÇÒÅÁÔ ÒÅȤ
ÆÒÅÓÈÅÒ ÆÏÒ ÅØÐÅÒÉÅÎÃÅÄ ÏÎÅÓȢ 0ÒÅÒÅÇÉÓÔÒÁÔÉÏÎ ÒÅÑÕÉÒÅÄȢ  
 

*ÕÌÙ ρςÔÈȟ #ÁÍÐ 2ÏÁÄ -ÁÉÎÔÅÎÁÎÃÅ 7ÏÒËÓÈÏÐȟ υτ !--ςȡσπ 0-ȟ -ÁÉÎÅ ,ÁËÅÓ 2ÅÓÏÕÒÃÅ #ÅÎÔÅÒȟ "ÅÌÇÒÁÄÅȢ 4ÈÉÓ 
×ÏÒËÓÈÏÐ ×ÉÌÌ ÈÅÌÐ ÃÁÍÐ ÒÏÁÄ ÒÅÓÉÄÅÎÔÓ ÓÁÖÅ ÍÏÎÅÙȟ ÍÁØÉÍÉÚÅ ÒÅÓÏÕÒÃÅÓȟ ÁÎÄ ÐÒÏÔÅÃÔ ×ÁÔÅÒ ÑÕÁÌÉÔÙȢ 0ÌÅÁÓÅ ÐÒÅȤ
ÒÅÇÉÓÔÅÒȢ  
 
*ÕÌÙ ρτÔÈȟ ,ÏÏÎÓȟ %ÁÇÌÅÓ ÁÎÄ /ÓÐÒÅÙ ÏÎ !ÎÄÒÏÓÃÏÇÇÉÎ ,ÁËÅȟ υ-χȡσπ 0-ȟ ÐÒÅÓÅÎÔÅÄ ÉÎ ÐÁÒÔÎÅÒÓÈÉÐ ×ÉÔÈ ÔÈÅ 
+ÅÎÎÅÂÅÃ ,ÁÎÄ 4ÒÕÓÔ ÁÎÄ -$)&7Ȣ 4ÈÉÓ ÉÓ Á ÐÏÐÕÌÁÒ ÂÏÁÔ ÔÒÉÐȟ ÓÏ ÒÅÇÉÓÔÅÒ ÅÁÒÌÙȦ  
 

*ÕÌÙ ςρÓÔȟ 9ÏÕÒ ,ÁËÅ 7ÁÔÅÒ 1ÕÁÌÉÔÙȡ )ÍÐÁÃÔÓ ÏÆ #ÌÉÍÁÔÅȟ 'ÅÏÌÏÇÙȟ "ÉÏÌÏÇÙ ÁÎÄ ,ÁÎÄ 5ÓÅȟ ϋ 0- ÁÔ ÔÈÅ ,ÁÄÄ 
2ÅÃÒÅÁÔÉÏÎ #ÅÎÔÅÒȟ 7ÁÙÎÅȢ (ÅÁÒ ×ÈÁÔ 5-& 0ÒÏÆÅÓÓÏÒ $ÁÎ "ÕÃËÌÅÙ ÈÁÓ ÔÏ ÓÁÙ ÏÎ ÔÈÅ ÉÍÐÏÒÔÁÎÃÅ ÏÆ ÕÎÄÅÒÓÔÁÎÄȤ
ÉÎÇ ÏÕÒ ÌÁËÅÓ ÁÎÄ ÈÏ× ×Å ÃÁÎ ÂÅÔÔÅÒ ÐÒÏÔÅÃÔ ÔÈÅÍȢ  
 
*ÕÌÙ σπÔÈȟ όÔÈ !ÎÎÕÁÌ 0ÁÄÄÌÅ 4ÒÅËȢ  ϋ !- ÉÎ -ÔȢ 6ÅÒÎÏÎ 6ÉÌÌÁÇÅȢ *ÏÉÎ ÆÏÒ ÁÌÌ ÏÒ ÐÁÒÔ ÏÆ ÔÈÉÓ ÐÁÄÄÌÅ ÆÒÏÍ -ÉÎȤ
ÎÅÈÏÎË ,ÁËÅ ÔÏ 7ÁÙÎÅ 6ÉÌÌÁÇÅȢ 2ÅÇÉÓÔÅÒ ÓÏÏÎ ÔÏ ÒÅÓÅÒÖÅ ÙÏÕÒ ÓÐÏÔȦ  

 
 &ÏÒ ÅÖÅÎÔ ÄÅÔÁÉÌÓ ÁÎÄ ÍÏÒÅ ÎÅ×Óȟ ÖÉÓÉÔ ×××ȢσπÍÉÌÅÒÉÖÅÒȢÏÒÇ  ÏÒ ÃÁÌÌ ψφπ-τπτσȢ 

 
 

 
 

 
 

http://www.30mileriver.org

